

**MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
OF OPEN MEETING  
OF JESUP GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB  
JESUP, IOWA 50648**

**DATE OF MEETING:** 5/12/2021

**LOCATION OF MEETING:**

**MEMBERS PRESENT:** Garrett Weber, Levi Vogel, Jared Bucknell, Justin Rohlfen, Zane Yandow

**MEMBERS ABSENT:** Travis Youngblut, Josh Weber

The meeting was called to order at 6:36 PM by President Levi Vogel

**Guests:**

**Previous Months Minutes:** Motion to approve over email. Motion passed

**Accounting:** Travis Youngblut

- Financials – Motion to approve Garrett Weber, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Zane Yandow Motion passed
  - Deposited checks for greens fees after month end, so did not show on financials for this month.
- Accounts receivable aging report is looking good, only a few unknowns at this time

**Nine+Dine:** Steve Mergen

- Off to a good start for the year

**Superintendent:** Scott Rohlfen

•

**Grounds Committee:** Justin Rohlfen & Zane Yandow

- Tree/Stump Removal
  - Dustin is returning to do some more cleanup and remove some trees that were missed
- Sheds – will need to put up a new shed and possibly raise the roofline of the shorter units.
- Wire that is overhead by hole 7 shorted out recently, needs to be put back underground

**House Committee:** Josh Weber & Garrett Weber

- Lights in the men's room need addressed
- Sink in women's room needs replaced still
- New spigot in kitchen
- Toilet in women's room has not been an issue recently
- Granulate the exposed foam on the clubhouse

**Tournament Committee:** Levi Vogel & Jared Bucknell

- Busy Schedule
  - 1 person had a good turnout

**New Business**

- Tree Replacement
  - Scott will formulate a plan and present it, will not be as many going in.
- Cart Path 4/6
  - Quote came back higher than Kent expected, putting project on hold for now while we get another bid

- Standard Golf Spray Testing
  - Getting back into chemical treatment, willing to spray fairways free of charge for a chemical application test
- Kids Clinic – Spring option Levi looking for a date option
- Spigot on clubhouse
  - Dave Peterson is being contacted to put a spigot back on the outside of the building
- Coolers in Basement
  - Couple weeks he will be out to remove the large walk-in coolers
- Ladies Tournament
  - Changing the schedule of it to later in the evening and making it a 9 hole tournament has been discussed
  - Possibly changing to a 2 person instead of a 4 person
  - Talk to Misty about possibly moving it to July 6<sup>th</sup> and postponing that week of ladies league
- 

**Next Meeting:** June 9<sup>th</sup> 2021 6:30 PM

**MEETING ADJOURNMENT:**

Motion by Justin Rohlfen Seconded by Zane Yandow approved

Meeting adjourned at 7:24 PM

Minutes submitted by Garrett Weber